Bay Breeze Point

Homeowner’s Association

Board of Directors Resolution # 011011-1

RE:  Timely Approval of HOA Minutes 
Background: Bay Breeze Point's "Governing Documents" dictate that Board of Directors (BOD) and HOA officer positions be elected annually, which occurs normally during the HOA's annual meeting held in November of each year for new Board members and in early December for identifying new HOA officers by the newly elected Board members.  In addition, HOA approved guidelines state that Board of Directors and HOA officers serve from January 1st to December 31st of each year.  
Discussion:  Given the approved processes for electing new Board members and subsequently new HOA officers, some HOA actions, e.g., HOA minutes, may have not been completed prior to the new BOD taking over on January 1st.  This presents an issue for the newly elected Board in that some, if not all members, may not have been present at the meetings in which draft minutes were prepared by the prior Board's Secretary.  Hence, new or expanded BOD guidance is needed to ensure that all HOA meetings held by the outgoing BOD have the minutes of these meetings completed and approved by the outgoing BOD before the new BOD takes office on January 1st of each year.   

Approved BOD Guidance:  Beginning with the 2011 BOD, each Bay Breeze Point BOD team will ensure that all required meeting minutes are timely prepared and approved prior to the end of their term (December 31st of each year).  

This resolution was approved on January 10, 2011 and is effective immediately.
Jim Casey
Jim Casey
President, BBP HOA
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